
 

 

 

 

 

 

REGIONAL DISTRICT OF OKANAGAN-SIMILKAMEEN 

INVITATION TO TENDER 

Oliver Landfill and Keremeos Transfer Station 

Scalehouse and Scale Upgrades 

RDOS-19-PW-31 

November 12, 2019 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 3 

1. Summary of Addendums: 

 Addendum No. 1: Issued Oct 28, 2019. 

 Addendum No. 2: Issued Oct 28, 2019. Includes the scale and scalehouse drawings 

referenced in Addendum No. 1 point 4.10 and 4.11. 

 Addendum No. 3: Issued November 12, 2019 can be downloaded from BC Bids: 

https://www.bcbid.gov.bc.ca/open.dll/welcome?language=En 

 

2. The foundation (structural) design for the truck weigh scale piles will no longer be required 

under the Contractor’s scope of work. The following Drawings and Specification sections – 

attached with this addendum - will replace the sections included with the original Tender 

submission:  

 Sheet 00-S-1001 

 Sheet 00-S-2001 

 Section 00100 Instruction to Bidders 

 Section 01010 Summary of Work  

 Section 03 30 00 Cast in Place Concrete 

 

3. The Section 00100 - Instruction to Bidders has been updated with the tender closing dates and 

the construction dates, per Addendum No. 1. 

 

https://www.bcbid.gov.bc.ca/open.dll/welcome?language=En


4. The existing Truck Scale at the OLF is approximately 55,000lbs with a concrete deck. Is this 

correct? Does the dissimilar material have to be separated? Can we utilize any heavy 

equipment at the OLF site? 

 Yes, the existing truck scale at the OLF is approximately 55,000lbs with a concrete 

deck. Dissimilar material does not have to be separated. Once the General Contractor 

disconnects the deck from the accessories, the RDOS will provide lifting equipment and 

disposal equipment to take the scale in a single piece to the disposal location. 

 

5. Will there be a dumping cost for the disposal of the existing KTS scalehouse at the Okanagan 

Falls Landfill? 

 No, there will be no dumping cost for the disposal of the existing KTS scalehouse at the 

Okanagan Falls Landfill. 

 

6. Is there a Hazmat concern for this project? 

a. The KTS scalehouse requires a hazardous assessment completed by a qualified 

professional as per the Province of BC OHS Regulation. The RDOS will be responsible for 

having this assessment completed. Should the assessment identify the presence of 

hazardous materials, the General Contractor shall be responsible for removing and 

disposing of the material as per the OHS Regulation and WorkSafe BC. Any hazardous 

materials handling work will be issued under a change order. 

 

7. Tender questions will continue to be received up until 4:00PM on Friday, November 15, 2019. 

 

 

END OF DOCUMENT 


